














Report to Council 

Fire Department 

September 13, 2021 

Response 

For the month of August, we responded to five incidents. None of the incidents were inside town, and 
five of the incidents were outside of town. The breakdown of these calls is as follows: 

MVA  3    

Structure Fire 1  

ANB Assist 1  

Training 

I am working on accessing training for our portable gas meter. I believe I have found a viable option. 

TMR radio system needs to occur. Steps should be taken to sign a contract with Saint John Police 
Department PSAP for regional fire dispatch, which will initiate this training. 

Equipment 

Two attack line nozzles were purchased and a repair kit for an existing nozzle is on back order. These 
new nozzles will replace two that are likely in excess of twenty years old.   

I am still awaiting quotes for the portable radios and pagers we are planning to purchase for 2021. I will 
follow up with the suppliers. 

I will be pricing helmets, gloves, and hoods soon. These are items that either wear out or time out. 
Helmets have a ten year shelf life, regardless of condition. We replace several each year. We typically 
keep a small inventory of these items, as well as parts for helmets, such as shields which get broken at 
times. In addition, some hand tools such as axes will be sourced. 

A request was made for a laptop computer to replace the eight year old one I am currently using and is 
failing. It has been ordered. 

Events 

Firefighters attended several events in August. Firefighters assisted SAFD and ECRFS with fireworks 
shows, escorted the Little Peoples Parade, sent Unit 453 to the Fog Fest parade and attended the 
Hometown Heroes Ceremony. At the Hometown Heroes Ceremony Capt. Scott Dougan received his 15 
Year Service Pin from the Province of NB, Ralph Eldridge was awarded the Governor General Medal for 
twenty years of service as well as the David B. Boyd Medal for twenty years of service with SGFD, Joe 
and Paul Berdan were both awarded their Governor General Bar for thirty years of service, and Chaplain 



Marion Jamer (SSFD) was awarded a Hometown Hero Award for her work with all Charlotte County Fire 
Departments, CCGSAR and ANB, in addition to her work provincially with the RCMP, and as the National 
President of her association, not to mention all of the people that are often impacted at incidents of all 
types.  In addition, Deputy Mayor Barb Rayner, pharmacist Keith Hoyt and Constable Charles Gagne 
received Hometown Heroes awards for their contributions to our community. 

Sincerely, 

Fire Chief Sean Morton 



 

Town of St. George 

Development Office Report 
Report Period: September 2021 

                Prepared By: Alex Henderson, MCIP 
SOUTHWEST NEW BRUNSWICK SERVICE COMMISSION (SNBSC) PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT REPORT 

Planning update 

• SNBSC participated in a Council public hearing of objections on By-law 25-B-21-02, a By-

law to repeal and replace the zoning map for the Town of St. George; 

• Council may now proceed to third and final reading of By-law 25-B-21-02; 

• If further changes are made by Council to By-law 25-B-21-02, then any changed version of 

the By-law needs to be re-sent for technical considerations from the PRAC per section 

110(1)(b) of the Act; 

• The background research for the new St. George municipal plan continues; 

• SNBSC met with Town CAO to discuss municipal considerations around a proposed one-

lot residential subdivision off of Main Street. 

Development update 

• Seventeen (17) building permits issued so far in 2021 – value: $14,343,000.00; 

• Twenty-two (22) development permits issued so far in 2021 - value: $1,603,707.00; 

• The nearly $16 million in new construction value to-date represents very significant 

development and high-levels of investment in St. George; 

• Two (2) fascia sign permits (unchanged) to date in 2021; 

• Two (2) subdivision approved to date in 2021. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

Alex Henderson, Planning Director, M.C.P., MCIP, RPP (NB)  



 

 

Town of St. George 

Water and Wastewater Report 
Report Period: AUGUST 2021              Prepared By: Leonard Lee, Foreman 

 

 

Average daily water consumption for August was 1563m3 for a total of 48,470m3. There was no total 
coliform or e-coli reported. Well levels are low, especially # 4. 

A routine service box replacement on Brunswick St resulted in two 1” lines being pulled from the main 
causing a major excavation and a temporary boil order. 

 

 

A water break occurred on Riverview Avenue in the vicinity of Well # 6 on August 13th. It was 75” from 
the last break. A boil water advisory was issued for this break. 



 

Well # 6 is expected to be commissioned on the 31st of August. The approval to operate has been given 
by the Dept. of Environment. We only need the Dept of Health to sign off on the start-up 

We have begun planning and construction on the Well # 2 upgrade and will begin after the new well (#6) 
is on-line. The existing well inside the building will be filled in and the new well outside will be piped in. 
Also a standby generator will be installed on the south side of the building and powered by natural gas. 

Lagoon results were good for August. Requirements for the residential lagoon (#1) are 25/25 
(CBOD/TSS), the industrial lagoon (#2) is 30/30 (CBOD/TSS). 

 

   



 

Town of St. George 

Transportation Report 
Report Period: AUGUST 2021           Prepared By: Leonard Lee, Foreman 

 

A lot of the month was consumed by work on the Splash Pad which is now finished and operating. This 
included installation of storm sewer, top soil and sod as well as a gravel driveway into the building. Staff 
were trained on the basics of the operation and maintenance. 

The end of the month we were busy preparing for the Festival including picking up/returning a U-Haul 
and the music equipment for the music portion. 

Railings were repaired on the Eagles Nest and the old tourist bureau after they were vandalized.  

The buildings at the Day Adventure Center were cleaned out once again. The businesses on Main Street 
were trimmed in front of them (weeds) and the railing painted at the post office. 

The summer students will be done on the 3rd of September so we will have to take over the garbage, 
watering and mowing then. 

A number of issues with the Veterans’ Bandstand were repaired before/during the Festival. The stairs 
and the railing were repaired. Braces were added to the roof uprights to make it stable. 

New fencing was installed on the east end of the playground on J.O. Spinney Drive and the section of 
fencing on the ball diamond that was removed for the previous rink was replaced. Plastic cover was 
replaced on the top of the ball diamond fence. 

The speed trailer was once again deployed on Riverview Ave. and Mt Pleasant Rd. for two weeks each. 

A new “for sale” sign was installed on the vacant lot on Brunswick Street and a “NO WAKE” sign was 
installed north of the Day Adventure Center. 

Painting of center lines was done in the second week of the month and we repainted the crosswalks 
before school opens, as well as the cross hatches and arrows in front of the high school. We also painted 
catch basin markers before the winter months arrive. 

The grad banners were taken down at the first of the month. 

The bleachers at the day adventure center are now complete after the new angle iron was welded into 
place and the planks were installed. 



TOWN OF ST GEORGE
PAYABLES

~ August 2021 ~

Invoice paid by cheque 147,443.88$            
Invoices paid by VISA 21,728.12$              
Invoices paid online banking 6,071.83$                 

 TOTAL 175,243.83$            



To: Mayor and Council 

Summer Concert Series-2021 

July 22-Aug 12-2021 

Magaguadavic Place 

Hear is my report for the Summer Concert Series that was held at 7:00 pm on Thursday Evenings. All 

proceeds to benefit St. George Area Food Bank. 

The Canteen was looked after by the Food Bank and 50/50 and Donation and a Basket was donated by 

Running out of Time and tons of food was donated. 

Donations- July 22-$133.00, July 29-$157.00, Aug 5-$140.00, Aug 12-$66.00 for a total=$496.00 

50/50---July 22-$150.00, July 29-$166.00, Aug 5-$108.00, Aug 12-$70.00 for a total=$494.00 

Basket--$458.00 

Total=$1,448.00 

Our cost for the four nights was $1,700.00-The groups were July 22-Reg Gallant & Allison lnch-$300.00 and 

July 29 -Steve Lyons and Anna Marie Burke-$300.00 and Aug 5- Running out of Time-300.00 and Aug 12-

Claudette& Zaida-$300.00 and Kennon who looked after sound system --$500.00 for a total =1,700.00 that 

was our budget for the Summer Concert. 

We had about 60-120 people who attend the four night for the summer concert 

I would like to Thank Gary Sturgeon for all his in get the groups set up and for Running out of time for 

donating the basket. Keenon for helping with the sound system and helping with the chairs down and putting 

away. To Council Coulton for helping at the door and to Mrs. Rubin for helping at the door and for Council 

Rubin for helping with the chairs away each week. Would like to Thank all the residents who came out and 

supported the Summer Concert Series. Hope everyone have a great time at the concerts this year and hope 

to see everyone next year. 

Submitted BY 

Brenda Allison 
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